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ñLent- The Springtime of the Soulò  
Dear Members and Friends in Christ, 
As I was growing up, I remember the wife of my pastor who 
taught confirmation class telling us that Lent was ñthe spring-
time of the soulò.  I could partly understand what she meant 
with the springtime part, as the snow melted, the days slowly 
became longer, the air began to warm, and the first spring 
bulbs began to sprout.  It was also close to another baseball 
season!  Springtime I got! 
But I was never quite sure about the soul part until I became 
an adult and later on a pastor.  In Lent, there were more op-
portunities to grow, first and foremost in worship.  And Lenten 
worship sounded, felt and looked different than the rest of the 
church year.  The Alleluias were gone and a purple drape ap-
peared on the cross.  I remember folks entering and leaving 
the church sadly, often emotionally, at different points in the 
three hour Good Friday service.  I wasnôt keen then (or per-
haps even today) on the idea of repentance or giving up 
things to focus on the cross and Christôs death. I remember 
being thankful that Lent was over in those 40 days plus Sun-
days. 
 But over six decades I have begun to learn to celebrate Lent.  
Not with streamers, party hats, cakes or Lent greeting cards.  
Lent is a season of fasting and sacrificial giving so one might 
look forward to something greater ahead.  Particularly years 
ago, it was a time for those who were to be baptized at East-
er to learn about the basics of the faith.  Our baptism liturgy 
begins with this connection, ñIn baptism our gracious heaven-
ly Father frees us from sin and death by joining us to the 
death and resurrection of our Lord Jesus Christ.ò  God is giv-
ing us the opportunity to get ready for Easter triumph and 
Easter joy! 

A Letter from Pastor 
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This year our Church Season Bookends can give opportunity for even greater 
meaning.  Lent begins on February 14, Valentineôs Day, a day we traditionally cel-
ebrate human love.  This year we can celebrate Godôs love to us too!  Many of us 
know that key verse, ñFor God so loved the world that He gave his only begot-
ten Sonéò and the wonderful hymn that begins, ñLove divine, all loves excelling, 
Joy of heavôn to earth come down!ò (ELW #631).  Then we will begin Easter on 
April 1, April Foolôs Day! ñWe are fools for the sake of Christ, but you are wise in 
Christ. We are weak, but you are strong. You are held in honor, but we in disre-
pute.ò  - I Corinthians 4:10 
I hope you will join me in the wonderful activities that are part of the holy Lenten 
Season:  Sunday worship at Grace and Community Midweek worship with our 
Hatfield sisters and brothers (the schedule is in this newsletter); sacrificial fasting 
and giving through our Rice Bowl Appeal so we may care physically and lovingly 
for the needy both locally and throughout the world; and regular devotional read-
ing and personal prayer (The Word in Season devotional books and our prayer 
list are good resources). 
Blessings to you as our souls and Creation look forward to spring! 
 
Together in Ministry, 
+ Pastor Dave Lutcher 

Pastorôs Letter cont.; Stepping Stones News 

Stepping Stones News 
 
At Stepping Stones winter started out very cold, it was one of our coldest win-
ter.  We had our share of snow as well.  That means that every child must have a 
warm coat, snowpants, boots and mittens to enjoy the outdoors.   A big thank 
you to those of you who have donated snowpants and boots for our children who 
were in need.  We enjoyed the snow and if you noticed the preschoolers build a 
cute snowman on the playground His name was ñOlafò.  We wanted to also thank 
those of you who continue to remember us with snacks.  This is much appreciat-
ed.   We are looking forward to more snow fun this year.      
 
Glenda Wismer 
Director 
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Lent 2018 Special Service Schedule 
All Wednesday evening services at 7:30 pm 
2018 Lenten Theme- ñThy Will Be Doneò 

February 14, Ash Wednesday- Services at Grace at Noon and 7:30 pm 
 ñGodôs Will and Godôs Promisesò- Abraham and Isaac 
 Holy Communion and Imposition of Ashes 
 Soup Lunch Following the Noon Service 
 
February 21, Pastor Lutcher at Hatfield Church of the Brethren 
               ñGodôs Will and My Inadequacyò - Moses  
 
February 28, Pastor Glenn Lambert at Heidelberg UCC 
               ñGodôs Will and My Dreamsò - David 
 
March 7, Father Chung at Grace  
               ñGodôs Will and My Identityò- Mary 
 
March 14, Father Robert Tufton at Emmanuel EC 
               ñGodôs Will and My Worldviewò - Paul 
 
March 21, Clay Moyer at St. Maria Goretti 
              ñGodôs Will and My Responseò ï Lydia 
 
March 25, Palm/Passion Sunday-services at Grace at 8 and 10:30 am 
 ñGodôs Will When We Are Not Willingò 
 Distribution of Palms and Holy Communion 
 
March 29, Maundy Thursday- Services at Grace at Noon and 7:30 pm 
 ñGodôs Will and Joyful Serviceò 
 Holy Communion at Both Services 
 
March 30, Good Friday- Noon and Tenebrae Service of Growing Darkness at 
7:30 pm 
 ñGodôs Will Is Doneò 
 
April 1- Easter, The Resurrection of our Lord- Services at Grace at 8 & 10:30 am 
 ñGodôs Will for the New Creationò  
 Holy Communion and Special Music 
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Laymen Playmen Tickets 
 

Come with us to Never Neverland and meet Captain Hook and the Pirates, 
Tiger Lily and the Indians, and the Lost Boys as we take an adventure with Pe-
ter Pan and Wendy and the boys.  Enjoy songs, I'm Flying, I Won't Grow Up, 
I've Got to Crow and of course Never, Neverland.   
 

Join us for this magical show on Feb. 8-11 and 15-18, 2018.  Call for tickets at 
215 368 9484. 

Many Thanks 
 
We would like to thank everyone involved in sending us the wonderful gift of 
cards and cookies.  Your thoughtfulness and kindness is greatly appreciated. 
  Sincerely, Ken and Mary Lou Kratz 

Thank you for your generous gift, delicious cookies and many beautiful cards  Al-
so thank you to the carolers who spent a happy time in song with me. 
  God Bless you all, Marianne Grubb 

We thank WELCA and all our friends from Grace church for all the Xmas cards 
and cookies for up.  We miss seeing our friends on Sunday, but hope to return 
when we get nice weather again.  We appreciate your kindness at Xmas and 
happy new year to all.   Jerry and Arline Kratz 

 
On behalf of my husband, Don, and I , weôd like to thank you for the cards and 
thoughtful gifts delivered to us for the holidays.  Was very nice of you all to think 
of us and very much appreciated.  May you all have a very nice Christmas and a 
wonderful new year in ñ2018ò.  God Bless and be with you all. 
  Sincerely, Carol and Don Kratz 
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Photo Policy 
We may be taking photos or video recordings during Grace events. You will be 
giving your consent that any pictures and/or video taken may be published and/
or distributed by Grace Lutheran Church (i.e. Facebook, website, promotional 
materials) by attending these events.  Please let Pastor Lutcher, or a church 
council member, know if you would prefer that  you and/or your child's im-
age not be used. 

Grateful Grace 
 
Our Grateful Grace program began in 2012 as a result of the heartfelt response 
that was provided to Grace after our church fire in December 2011. Our Grace 
community received so many kind gifts that we wanted to be able to share with 
others who have experienced a challenge caused by fire or some type of disas-
ter.  January is the dedicated month for Grateful Grace Offering, however a gift 
is acceptable anytime.  A Grateful Grace envelope is included in your 2018 of-
fering envelope box.   
 
Our gifts from Grateful Grace have reached out to neighboring states and as far 
away as South Carolina. 
 

2013  Pomeria Lutheran Church in South Carolina 
2014  Lazarus United Church of Christ in Lineboro, Maryland 
2015  Faith Lutheran Lavallette, New Jersey 
2016  Christ United Methodist Church, Selinsgrove, PA  
2017  Our Savior Lutheran Church in Gatlinburg, Tennessee  

 
This year will be our 6th Grateful Grace gift. A Grateful Grace donation will be 
made to Puerto Rico through the Caribbean Synod, ELCA to assist the area 
churches with recovery efforts.  In September 2017, Hurricane Maria devastat-
ed the island of Puerto Rico. More than 3.4 million people were left without 
power at the height of the hurricane.  Today, many people are still without elec-
tricity.   
 

Thank you for your continued support of the Grateful Grace program as we 
continue our outreach to other churches that have experienced a catastrophic 
loss. 
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WELCA will be changing their meeting date in February to 
February 14 (Ash Wednesday) and will provide a soup lunch 
for all attending the noon Ash Wednesday Service.  Any 
questions contact Kitty  

Window Shades Installed in Grace Classrooms   

Most of us never enter our six classrooms.  Please 

make it a point to check out the upgrade of new win-

dow shades added to make using the classrooms 

more comfortable and to add security to this area of our new building. Thanks to 

the Grace members who graciously made a contribution to the project to have 

window shades installed. 

GRACE SIGNAGE   Grace needs signage to help visitors and others know 

where and how to enter and navigate our building.  If you have ideas for direc-

tional signs, for either inside or outside, please let Frank Stone Sr. know.  Leave 

a note in his mailbox or email him.  Please leave your name and contact infor-

mation so he can contact you if he has questions.   

2017 Christmas Adopt-A-Family Project 
The Giving in Service Team would like to thank all of you who helped to make 

the Adopt-a-Family project a success.  All the wishes of our three families were 

granted!!  Thanks to your generosity the families enjoyed a Christmas filled with 

joy and blessings. Special thanks to our Confirmands for shopping for our fami-

lies!  This year several members of the congregation gave funds for shopping 

as well as Thrivent Financial helped with our project by donating $250 for our 

shopping trip!  A big thank you to our team of expert organizers who helped to 

get the gifts ready for delivery to our families.   
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Please keep the following people in your prayers: 
John Fischer  Peg Weaver   Don Capanear, Sr. 

Carol Buffone  Joan Lattanze   Ginger Rittenhouse Holnick    

Suzanne Colville Laura Cooper   Jennifer Kaler-Thomas 

Paige Haldeman  Dawn Doll   Hayley Reath     

Sue Deitch   Nancy Sellers   Pam & Fred Matolicz  

Al Godshall  Joe McGlinchey   Laura Morcom 

Jim Steeley  John Cisler   Elijah Krout  

Dorene Bobb  Beth Brown   The family of Dave Krum 

Joe Hopkins  James Roney and family Thomas Hudson 

B.J. Moyer-Kuhn Keira Drissel   The family of Chris McMahon 

Jerry Kratz  Muriel Rosenfelt   Kristopher Yoder  

Marilyn Homan  Bob Kaler    Layla Lapino  

Barbara Masser  Fred Wiesinger   Jean Goetter 

Shawne Diaz  Nancy Benner   The family of Joey Mancuso 

Did you know that the most current membership list, serving schedule and 

recent team minutes are on the memberôs only page of the Grace Website?  

You can get to that page by clicking on the Volunteer Information dropdown menu 

item under Worship and Music item on the green bar on the home page.  The di-

rect link to this page is:  http://gracelutheranhatfield.org/worship-and-music/

volunteer-information/ .  Once you get to the Volunteer Information page, scroll 

down to the ñLooking foréò section and clicking on the ñMembers-only sectionò 

text and enter the user name: grace-member, and current password.  Alternately 

you can click on the Members-only Page listed under Pages on the right side of 

the Contact, Stepping Stones, Worship and Music or Welcome pages. Then en-

ter the user name: grace-member and current password. 

Also, donôt forget to periodically check out the photo gallery. 

http://gracelutheranhatfield.org/worship-and-music/volunteer-information/
http://gracelutheranhatfield.org/worship-and-music/volunteer-information/
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Hatfield Community Christmas Committee 
January, 2018 
 

Dear Wonderful Sponsors, 
 

On behalf of the 26 Hatfield families we served and the Hatfield Community Christ-
mas Committee, I want to express my sincere thank you for your very generous dona-
tions.   
 

This year our committee was able to serve 26 Hatfield Families with gifts, non-
perishables of cleaning products and soaps, and personal hygiene products.  We also 
were able to give gift cards for food, gas, and clothing with cards from Giant and 
Walmart.  All because of you wonderful gifts.  Your gifts have helped us continue our 
mission of giving needy families a ñhand up and not a hand outò. 
 

The wish lists from our families were varied and included requests of hats and gloves, 
clothing, boots a car seat, books and gift cards, and a few toys.  With your help we 
were able to fill specific items for families in need at this time. 
 

The reactions from the families included happiness and tears, and they were very 
thankful for the gifts.  Many shared they would not have had Christmas if it werenôt for 
all of your support.  The Counselor from Oak Park Elementary shared that ñ50% of 
the schoolôs population continues to be eligible for free and reduced lunch programs. 
These families struggle to provide day to day needs for their children. At the holidays, 
they often do not have the money to do something special. With your help and great 
kindness, the families were given gifts and food to help them celebrate the holidays.ò  
 

I have received thank you notes from many families and would like to share with you 
one particularly special note: 
ñLord, Creator of all things, wonderful in the cold and darkness of winter, You bring 
light and life to us all with your gift of the newborn Baby Jesus. 
He is a bright star in the sky.  He is hope. 
Your help (from the Hatfield Community Christmas Committee and Wonderful Spon-
sors) reveals that Hope and Love are there. 
Thank you with all my heart.ò 
 

Many, many thanks for your gifts.  This will allow us to continue helping others in our 
very own community.   
 

Mary Catherine Reilly 
 

Co-Chair, Hatfield Community Christmas Committee  
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TAKING WISE STEPS 

TOWARD REDUCING DEBT 

 

Think about how important it is to make wise decisions about your God-given re-

sources. Now think about your debt in the same way.  

 

The choices you make today can help you live more generously tomorrow and 

feel confident about your future.  

 

Take control of your debt. 

Make a list of your values and goals. Does your spending align with your 

priorities? 

Debt and credit are often used interchangeably, but theyôre very different 

concepts. Learn the difference.  

Find out how much debt is too much debt for your individual situation.  

Contact your Thrivent Financial representative to talk about which options 

can help you take control of your debt.  

 

David S. Kratz, Financial Consultant. 215-362-3801 
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Discernment Bible Study for Bishopôs Election   
February 10 @ 10:00 am - 11:30 am 

 
The Discernment Team for the 2018 Bishopôs election invites you to a time of 
Bible study, prayer, and conversation about the leadership our synod needs in 
the future. 
 
Mark the date: Saturday, Feb. 10, 2018, from 10 to 11:30 am. 
Join us as we prayerfully discern future directions for our synod and its leader-
ship. 
To allow participation from a wide range of people, lay and clergy, these conver-
sations will be held simultaneously at locations across our synod. One of these 
events will be live-streamed via Internet, although the video will not be interac-
tive (viewers will not be able to participate in the conversation). 
 Pastor will be attending the one in Hilltown and anyone can join him or go to 
one of the other sites.  The local ones are listed below: 
 

ÅTrinity ï Lansdale (1000 W Main St, 
Lansdale, PA 19446) 
 
ÅSt. Johnôs ï Phoenixville (355 St Johns 
Cir, Phoenixville, PA 19460) 
 
ÅSt. Andrewôs ï Perkasie (20 Dill Ave, 
Perkasie, PA 18944) 
 
ÅNew Hanover ï Gilbertsville (2941 Lu-
theran Rd, Gilbertsville, PA 19525) 
 
ÅSt. Peterôs ï Hilltown (1530 Augsburg 
Dr, Hilltown Township, PA 18927) 



 

 February Serving Schedule 

February 4 11 14 
Ash Wed 

18  
 

25 

Communion  
Assist - early 

Joanne  
Moyer 

Anna Walter Lori Pluda David  
Kunkel 

Joanne Moyer 

Lector - early  Kitty  
Heckler 

David  
Kunkel 

Kitty Heckler Peggy 
Schmidt 

David Kunkel 

Acolyte - early  Ken Seiler Walter  
Family 

Lori Pluda Don 
Capanear 

David Kunkel 

Ushers - early Ken Seiler & 
Bob Smyrl 

Walter  
Family 

Kitty Heckler 
& Lori Pluda 

Don 
Capanear 
& Al Lund 

Peggy & Bruce 
Schmidt 

Greeters -  
early 

Kitty Heckler Kitty Heckler Kitty Heckler Kitty  
Heckler 

Kitty Heckler 

Communion  
Assist - late 

Robin Lutcher Tom Lewis Kathy  
Stawasz 

Dan Sarm Joyce Salter 

Lector - late Betty Murray Scouts Kitty Heckler Frank 
Stone II 

Richard  
Badman 

Acolyte - late Leela Morcom 
& Lacey  
Haldeman 

Scouts Kathy  
Stawasz 

Bob Kaler 
Family 

Seth Hercolini 

Ushers - late Bob Kaler  
Family 

Paul &  
Carol  

MacDonald 

Kay Stone & 
Kay 

Deussing 

K Stawasz 
& Jeff 
Krout 

Bob Kaler  
Family 

Greeters - late MaryJane  
Moyer 

Kathy  
Stawasz 

Kitty Heckler MaryJane 
Moyer 

MaryJane  
Moyer 

Flower 
Delivery 

Carol  
MacDonald 

Dee  
Mancuso 

NA Betty  
Murray 

MC Reilly 

Nursery Jeff & Beth 
Krout 

Kerry & 
Frank Stone 

NA Bonnie & 
Kim Stangl 

K Stawasz & 
Liana Murphy 

Altar Guild - 8am :   June Detweiler & Kitty Heckler 
Altar Guild - 10:30 am :  Dale & MaryJane Moyer 
Altar Guild - Ash Wednesday: Patti Kennedy; MaryJane & Dale Moyer 

Council  Duties - 8am:  Joanne Moyer 
Council Duties - 10:30 am: Kathy Stawasz 
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The Regular Worship Schedule is an 8 am commun-
ion service and a 10:30 am service.   Sunday School 
begins at 9:15 am unless otherwise noted.   
 

Calvary Korean Church will use the sanctuary each  
Sunday starting at 12:30 pm.    
 
Thu Feb 1, 2018 7pm  Choir 
 
Sun Feb 4, 2018 Regular Schedule - Souper bowl of Caring 
Mon Feb 5, 2018 7pm  Scouts     
    7:15pm Giving in Service @ Kay Stoneôs Home 
Tue Feb 6, 2018 7pm  Stitchers 
Wed Feb 7, 2018 11am Bible Study 
    6:45pm Scouts 
    7:15pm Worship and Music 
Sat Feb 10, 2018   Synod Bishopôs Election 
    10am Discernment Bible Study - see related article 
 

Sun Feb 11, 2018 Regular Schedule - Scout Sunday / Transfiguration 
Mon Feb 12, 2018 7pm  Scouts 
    7:30pm Christian Connections Meeting 
Tue Feb 13  6:30pm Confirmation 
Wed Feb 14, 2018 11am WELCA 
    Noon  Ash Wednesday Worship followed by Soup lunch 
    7:30pm Ash Wednesday Worship 
Thu Feb 15, 2018 7pm  Choir 
     

Sun Feb 18, 2018 Regular Schedule - Rice Bowl begins; News articles due 
Mon Feb 19, 2018 7pm  Scouts 
Tue Feb 20, 2018 7:30pm Church Council 
Wed Feb 21, 2018 11am Bible Study 
    7:30pm Lenten Service @ Hatfield Church of the Brethren 
Thu Feb 22, 2018 9:30am H3C 
     

Sun Feb 25, 2018 Regular Schedule - 2nd Sunday in Lent 
Mon Feb 26, 2018 7pm  Scouts 
Tue Feb 27, 2017 10:30am Newsletter mailed 
    6:30pm Confirmation 
    7:30pm Lenten Service @ Heidelberg UCC 
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Laurel House Valentineôs Day  
Project 2018 

 
The Giving In Service Team would like your support for our Valentineôs Day Project 
for Laurel House.  We will collect items for the mothers and children of Laurel 
House which provides shelter and care for abused women and children of Mont-
gomery County.  Please check out the display in the narthex and pick up a wish list 
of items needed for Laurel House. Consider adding one or two of these items to 
your shopping list. Please drop off your gifts by Sunday, February 11

th
.   

 Laurel House; Rice Bowl 

Rice Bowl Will Begin Sunday, February 18th     
 
During the Lenten Season our Rice Bowl project reaches out to help others in 
need.  In 2018, our Lenten Season begins in February.  Each Sunday during 
Lent a special offering will be observed for the Rice Bowl. In your offering en-
velope box, special envelopes are provided for each of the six Sundays in 
Lent.  
 
Our gifts will be shared with three organizations.  The 
first is the Hatfield Food Cupboard at Emmanuel 
Evangelical Congregational Church which provides 
food to those in need in the Hatfield area.  The sec-
ond organization is Manna on Main Street in Lans-
dale which provides food and hot meals for those in 
the Lansdale area.  Finally, we will share a portion of 
our gifts with the Evangelical Lutheran Church in 
America World Hunger Project.   
 
It is our hope that you will consider giving your extra gifts by simplifying your life 
in some way or by making an intentional effort to put others before your needs 
and wants.  The Rice Bowl allows small gifts to come together to make a big 
difference in the lives of those in need.   The Giving in Service Team encour-
ages you to share part of your grocery budget by serving one simple meal a 
week and give that savings to the Rice Bowl.   
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Alleluia ! Sing to Jesus 
 

 As we celebrated Martin Luther 500 beginning last October, it has been a 
real privilege to me in being a Lutheran.  In my opinion, Lutherans are the most 
ecumenical of the mainline denominations.   
 If you Google ñfull communionò one of the first results is the website of the 
Evangelical Lutheran church in America!  Other protestant denominations are 
listed after.  The ELCA is also in close dialogue with the Roman Catholics. As ex-
emplified by our Denver host parish, which is now officially the St Paul Lutheran 
and Roman Catholic Community of Faith, offering masses in both traditions. 
 As further evidence of how the Reformation has come almost full circle, Lu-
therôs great hymn, and one of my favorites, ñA Mighty Fortress is Our Godò, is 
now published in many Roman Catholic Hymnals! 
 Having just attended the Southeast PA American Guild of Organist Jump 
Star Seminar, it was obvious that Lutherans and Roman Catholics dominated the 
attendance. 
 
 The picture below shows some members of the Delaware County Chapter. 

 
Ken Delmar 

 Minister of Music  



 

The Reverend David Lutcher 

dclutcher@comcast.net 

(h) 215-723-5754  

 

Office Phone: 215-855-4676 

Church Office Secretary 

Patti Kennedy  

pattikennedy2@verizon.net 

 

Stepping Stones ð  

Glenda Wismer  

steppingstonesoffice@ 

verizon.net  

Parish News: February 2018 

Feb 8-11  Laymen Playmen @ LUMC 
Feb 14  Ash Wednesday Services 
Feb 15-18 Laymen Playmen @ LUMC 
Feb 21, 28 Community Lenten Service 
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